ETRPC

2007_02_16
Present:  Mark Flaherty (Chair, Music); John Bruggink (Biology); Mike Burgmeier (Library); Dave Donovan (Physics); John Ejnik (Chemistry); Chris Kirk (HYPER); John Limback (Academic Computing); Kathy Saville (Instructional Technology). 
Minutes:  Burgmeier moved and Saville seconded to approve the minutes of February 02 with corrections.  Minutes so approved.

Reports

Chair (Mark Flaherty)

Flaherty indicated that an announcement went out across campus about the student TLC awards.  The ETRPC Committee of the Whole will review the applications at the meeting following spring break (March 16).  Flaherty will email more information to members prior to the March 16 meeting.
Academic Computing (John Limback)

Limback indicated that an annual software request survey will be going out in the next couple of weeks.  Please encourage your colleagues to submit requests.
Limback also reminded members that Microsoft is discontinuing FrontPage, and it will no longer be available to the NMU community.  Academic Computing will be sending out a survey to the campus community to determine web editing software needs.

Concerning the change to daylight savings time (earlier than in years past), Microsoft will be issuing an automated update to accommodate this change.  Academic Computing will send out an email to alert the university community so precautions can be taken (not sure if the calendar in Outlook thru the exchange server will adjust automatically, etc.).
Limback noted that Merit is discontinuing the shared dial-in service as of July 2007.
Instructional Technology (Kathy Saville)

Saville indicated that the CITE has a computer with Vista & Office 2007 loaded on it if anyone wants to see what it looks like and to practice with it.

Old Business

There was no new input from ETRPC members regarding book publishers and supplemental materials (e-packs, etc.).  Flaherty asked members to send any new contributions on the subject to Saville.

Flaherty shared comments from professor Strain regarding academic honesty, including the statement he adds to his syllabus.  Professor Stain includes an assignment in WebCT at the beginning of the semester that makes students agree to a variety of conditions including a section on academic honesty.  Flaherty will forward these items to Saville for possible inclusion in the academic honesty statement.  Flaherty indicated that other issues such as the lock-down browser and the capabilities of WebCT to assist with academic (dis)honesty issues would be helpful in this statement.  Donovan indicated he has some wording to make students aware of the inappropriateness of sharing files.  He will forward this wording to Saville also.  

Good of the Order

Saville indicated that on March 15th & 16th, Dr. David Graf, professor at the Fischler School of Education and Human Services at Nova Southeastern University will be on campus to talk about online courses.  On Thursday the 15th Dr. Graf will offer a workshop (one in the morning, repeated in the afternoon) on developing exemplary online courses.  He will also be available for appointments on Friday the 16th, offering to meet individually with faculty to review and discuss their online courses. 
Kirk indicated that his colleagues and students have commented on the poor performance of the wireless network at the PEIF.  Limback will investigate.
Meeting adjourned, 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Burgmeier (filling in for Diane Sautter, secretary)
